
 

 
 

SAVE THE DATE – ISO BIG GAME 

Attention ISO Super Fans – save the date for the annual ISO “BIG Game”!  ISO takes on the varsity girls and 

boys basketball teams on Wednesday, February 1, at 6:30 p.m. in the Main Gym.  Come cheer on your Saints 

ISO. Admission is free!  Hope to see you there for the game, 50/50 raffle & more! 

 

LEADERSHIP STUDIES 
Saints—for anyone who is interested in applying for a spot in Leadership Studies next year, applications can be 
found in the LRC or on the STCE English Department homepage.  Completed applications are due by Friday,     
January 27 to the drop box in the LRC.  For any questions, please contact Mr. Biernacki.  

 
PRINCIPAL’S NEWSLETTER 

Here’s the  latest edition of the Principal's Newsletter in English and Spanish. Go Saints!  
 
 

CARDIO CAGE 

The cardio cage will be open Monday-Thursday.  The cage will be open at 2:40PM and close by 3:40PM.  If you 
have any questions, feel free to ask Mr. Cole.  Come out and work out! 
 
 

 

WEIGHT ROOM 
Want to build some strength?  The Weight Room will be open after school from 2:45-3:45PM every school 
day.  Be sure to wear proper attire.  If you have any questions, please email Coach Possley. 
  
 

 

MATH RESOURCE ROOM 
Need help with math?  The Math Resource Room is open on Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays in F241 during 
periods 2-8.  Stop by during your study hall or lunch. 

 

 
WRITING CENTER 

Saints - do you have a writing assignment that you need some extra help with?  Consider using the Writing      
Center here at East.  The Writing Center is open during lunch hours (4-7) and we are located in B200K (in the 
LRC).  We are here to help with any writing assignment.  Just ask for a pass from your respective teacher and 
stop by!   

 

 
NEED HOMEWORK HELP?  JOIN HOMEWORK CLUB! 

Is homework stressing you out?  Wouldn’t it be nice if someone was available to help you with 
your assignments?  Do you want to stay on track with your 4 year plan/23 credits?  Wouldn’t it be nice to work 
here at school in a quiet, supportive atmosphere? Join Homework Club for help on assignments in all subject  
areas!  Pick up an application from Mrs. Dandre in the Student Activities Office and join our course on 
Schoology (SGBJ-J32D-F8NWS).  See your Dean or Counselor for more information. You can; join Homework 
Club; at East! 

January 23, 2023 

https://sites.google.com/d303.org/eastenglishdepartment/courses#h.y4jdcrlw752a
https://east.d303.org/doc/1W_dnyVdz7Ww11hcS0EUs7SYoXnkwlsSU
https://east.d303.org/doc/10rkFgoTAm-oZ0-djh_mS4FM-YzYSIFj-


 

 

SENIORS - NEED A SCHOLARSHIP? 
Great “East” specific scholarships have just been added to the CCR website including , the Anna Daley Memorial 
Scholarship (due March 10), the HardyStrong Memorial Scholarship (due March 24), the Thomas McBride        
Memorial Scholarship (due April 5) and the Tyler Caruso Memorial Scholarship (due April 15).  Don’t wait, apply 
today!   See the scholarship listing on the CCR website for more information!   

 

MONDAY, JANUARY 23 

 
INTERESTED IN LACROSSE? 

Free Lacrosse training clinics are available on Mondays! See the flier in this bulletin for more information or     
contact Coach  Michael Black.  Join us! 
 
 

X-RAY NEWSPAPER 

Join us for the next meeting on Monday, January 23.  We are working on the February issue. Check out the      
coverage online:  eastxray.com. Questions? Email Mrs. Ladowski or Mr. Jake Stewart. 

 
  

MATH TEAM 
The Math Team practices after school 2:30-3:15pm on Mondays in B126! See you on Monday, January 23.            
Students in any grade can join! The DuKane Conference Math Competition is on Thursday, January 26 at          
Glenbard North.   The bus leaves at 3:30pm from Door 1.  Join us! 

 
TRACK & FIELD 

Athletes interested in Girls Track and Field, please register on 8-18 and have an updated physical. The Track      
season begins after school on Monday, January 23 in the Sports Complex. Any questions, please email Coach 
Kaplan. 

 

GARDENING CLUB 
The Gardening Club will be meeting Monday, January 23 after school in D147. Hope to see you there!  

 
 

SOCIAL STUDIES NATIONAL HONORS SOCIETY 
The National Social Studies Honor Society will be having a meeting on Monday, January 23 in F177. Join us! 

 

TUESDAY, JANUARY 24 
 

HALO  YEARBOOK 

HALO Yearbook will be meeting after school on Tuesdays in  E160. Join us! 

 

SPEECH & ACTING TEAM 

The Speech & Acting Team will be meeting on Tuesdays in Room B211 right after school! No experience            
necessary.  All grade levels can join.  See you there! 

https://sites.google.com/d/0BzpR5u1EWVViYjJ1RnZYV2VoRXc/p/1SR5xSvxqTMp9KXWIGcaVFXn8VSJF2d-k/edit?resourcekey=0-vWA0yCZUScn25gV-8KNDOQ
http://eastxray.com/


 

SCHOLASTIC BOWL 

Scholastic Bowl meets Tuesday after school in room D141. Scholastic Bowl is open to all levels and newcomers 
are always welcome. See Mr. Connell or Mrs. Neville in the science office for details. 

 

 

 

SCIENCE OLYMPIAD 

Science Olympiad will meet after school on Tuesday, January 24 in B232 to prepare for our upcoming                
competition. Please email Mr. Cerqua or Mr. VanDyke if you are unable to attend or have any questions. 
 

 

 

 

 

MOCK TRIAL ACADEMIC TEAM 

From November through March, practice for Mock Trial will be on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 2:45 to 4:30 PM 
in Room B200B. For more information, contact Mr. Sarmiento in F245 or by email (paul.sarmiento@d303.org) . 
 

 

DECA 

DECA will be meeting on Tuesday, January 24 at 2:30PM in room B202. This is our last meeting before sectionals, 

please attend if you are competing. We will have additional practice AND you will receive all the forms you need 

for the field trip. Please see Mr. Livermore or Ms. Stone for any questions.  

 

WATER POLO MEETING 
Water Polo will have a  pre-season meeting on Tuesday, January 24 at 2:30PM in E161.  See the flier in this bulletin 
for more information. 
 

 
ENGINE TEAM 

Have you been looking for a chance to join a team and accomplish great things together?  Do you like working 
with your hands?   Fresh-off a National Playoff run, Engine Team is looking for new members to replace our    
graduated seniors.  Come to Auto Club and give it a try.  It's an open opportunity, and you don't need to have 
prior experience.  Next meeting is 2:30 - 4:30PM on Tuesday, January 24 in room D148.  Talk with a current team 
member, Mr. Kittl or Mr. Straiker if you have more questions.  Hope to see you there. 

 
 
 

 AUTO CLUB 
The next Auto Club meeting takes place from 2:30 - 4:30PM on Tuesday, January 24 in room D148.  With the    
continuing SN-95 Mustang rebuild project, Engine Team practice, and other student-led projects - there is plenty 
to do.  If you are interested, come and check us out or talk to a club member, Mr. Kittl or Mr. Straiker for more 
info. 
 

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 25 

VOLLEYBALL OPEN GYM 
Boys Volleyball open gyms will be held Wednesdays in December through February from 6:00-7:00AM in the 
main gym. If you have any questions, please contact Coach McCullagh. 

 



 
 

 
EARY RELEASE SCHEDULE 

 

 

 

School ends at 1:30PM. Buses will take students home.  If students choose to stay for practice or meetings after 
2:30, they may only be in two places from 1:30-2:41PM:  Main Commons (food allowed) or LRC (no food allowed).  

 

MATH HONOR SOCIETY 
Math Honor Society offers Peer Tutoring in any math subject on Early Release Wednesdays from 1:30 - 2:30PM in 
the LRC. Look for the MHS Peer Tutoring sign. Join us! 

 

 

DRAMA CLUB 

Drama Club is meeting on Wednesday, January 25 from 1:40-2:45PM in the Black Box. We will be discussing film 
techniques. Join us! 

 
 

CODE CLUB 
Code club meets every Wednesday after school in B200C. Join us! 

 
 
 

THURSDAY, JANUARY 26 

 

SCIENCE HONOR SOCIETY 

Saints—Peer tutoring with SNHS members continues every Thursday from 2:30-3:30PM in the LRC.  Need help 
with your biology, chemistry, physics, or other science homework?  Join us!  

 
MOCK TRIAL ACADEMIC TEAM 

Attention Mock Trial members— from November through March, practice for Mock Trial will be on Tuesdays 
and Thursdays from 2:45 PM to 4:30 PM in Room B200B. For more information, contact Mr. Sarmiento in F245 or 
by email (paul.sarmiento@d303.org). 

 
 

FCA 
Saints—The Fellowship of Christian Athletes will meet on Thursday, January 26.  You are invited to join us!  We 
meet in the Black Box at 6:15AM.  All are welcome—you do not have to be a Christian or athlete to join us! 

 
 
 
 

CHESS CLUB 
Chess Club will meet  on Thursday, January 26 in B117 from 2:30 – 4:00 pm to prepare for Sectionals. See you 
there! 

 
 



 
 

 

FRIDAY, JANUARY 27 

 
PING PONG 

Ping Pong will meet on Friday, January 27 from 2:30-4:00PM in Dungeon. All skill levels are welcome.  

 

 
GAMERS CLUB 

Gamers Club will meet on Friday, January 27 from 2:30-4:30PM in the LRC.  Join us! 
 

 

 

 
Attention FCCLA members:  Sectionals are approaching quickly. Please make sure you turn in your field trip form 

and money to Ms. Brenner, Ms. Becker, or Ms. Rosignal by Friday, January 27. Forms can be found in B115 if   

needed. See an advisor with questions! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KEY CLUB 
Our next Key Club meeting is Tuesday, January 31 at 2:30PM in F181. We will be making cards for patients at     
Residential Hospice. All are welcome! Remember to keep checking Schoology for more volunteer opportunities 
to meet the 15-hour requirement for the school year.  

 

WINTER PLAY - SAVE THE DATE 

St. Charles East presents Shakespeare in Love 
 

Thursday, February 2 at 7:00 p.m.  

Saturday, February 4 at 7:00 p.m. 

Sunday, February 5 at 2:00 p.m. 

Adults $7, Students $5 & Seniors are free 

Tickets will be on sale through PushCoin or at the door.  See the flier in this bulletin . 

 



 

 

 
 

BASEBALL MEETING 
There will be a pre-season baseball meeting for anyone interested in trying out for the 2023 baseball teams on 
Tuesday, February 7 in the Little Theatre beginning at 2:30PM.  The meeting will be about 30 minutes in length. 
All are welcome. See Coach Asquini in F245 if you have questions or can't make the meeting. 

 
 

 
LEADERSHIP OPPORTUNITY – RYLA  

Interested in working on your leadership skills?  Enjoy team building activities with other high school                 
students?  Come to the Rotary Club’s RYLA (Rotary Youth Leadership Awards) conference this spring.  The       
St. Charles Rotary Club is sponsoring three students to attend the conference. See the  application attached in 
this bulletin and pick up a flier with more details in the Student Activities Office. The applications are due back 
to Mrs. Dandre by Tuesday, February 28.  See Mrs. Dandre with any questions. 

 

 

PARENTS—JOINED PTO YET? 

Join the PTO to support the many efforts to support students and staff at East! Just $25 for the year helps us 
provide grants that support our school, classrooms and learning spaces, senior award scholarships, staff         
appreciation meals, our magnificent Post Prom event and so much more! We can't do it all without your help! 
Visit the District website and login to the Webstore. By choosing the webstore button under your student's    
picture, you will find East High School PTO 2022-23 as an item to purchase online. Don't want to pay online? Send 
a check addressed to St. Charles East PTO to the school office. Checkout our Signup Genius for volunteer and 
donation opportunities throughout the year.  Join us on Facebook:  Saints STCE PTO 
 
  

 
 

http://district.d303.org/
https://www.pushcoin.com/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/508094fadaa22aafc1-20222023
https://www.facebook.com/groups/274416364540009/


mailto:michael.black@d303.org




https://store.d303.org/?YCY57LFFT5=74N4NH7LTK&LALECT7775=R6I4FYPEK3






 

COLLEGE VISITS  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday, January 31  
4th & 5th period:  Aurora University 

  
Wednesday, February 15 

6th period:  Grand Canyon University - Traditional Campus 
 

Thursday, February 16 
4th period:  Aurora University 

 
Tuesday, February 21 

4th period:  Eastern Illinois University 
 

Tuesday, February 28 
6th period:  Western Illinois University  

 
 Thursday, March 2 

2nd period:  Aurora University 
 

 

  

College visits are held in the LRC unless otherwise noted. Virtual visits please bring earbuds & 
your  Chromebook with you to the LRC to participate. The links for any Virtual College Visit is in 
the CCR Update & the Orange & Black Bulletin.  It is also posted on the CCR website under the 
College tab. Passes MUST be picked up the day  before and signed by your teacher to attend any 
college visits. Please have your ID with you. 

















https://district.d303.org/school-closings


https://gofan.co/app/school/IL15673_1


https://gofan.co/app/school/IL15673_1

